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The United States Ambassador to Canada
Wo the Under-Secretary oif State for External Affairs

EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

OTTÂWA, April 7, 1949ý

DEAR~ MR. HEENET,l

I wish to acknowledge the reeeipt of your letter of April 5, 1949, referring
to an exchauge of letters dated April 22 and April 29, 1948, by which our
Governents renewed for the duration of 1948 un agreement first entered into
in 1942 for the exehange of harvesting rnachinery and crews ini the prairie regions
of Canad4a an~d the United States, and for other movernents of farm labor between
our two countries.

It is noted that during the pust year the results aehieved under this agree-
methave proved very satisfactory, and that for this reason the Canadiaxi

Go ernm t wishes to extend the agreement through 1949. 1 arn itructed
by myn Government >o state thiat the United States Goverument also desires to
extenid the agreement through the calendar year 1949, and desires that the
details for effecting the program should, as i previous years, be arranged directly
betweu the Canaian an~d Unilted State authorities concernad..

~In coeiformity with your Government's suggestion, your letter of April 5,
199,ad this reply are being coitsidered as corstitutig the formal extension.

Sixncerely yours,
LAWRENCE A. STEINHAkEDT


